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Thursday 7th Dec. 
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 Leadership News 
Christmas in the Forest—Ho! Ho! Ho! 7 more sleeps! The popular R-2 event has been 

expanded to include all classes R-7 as a celebratory whole school community event. It will mark 

the end of a challenging year in terms of leadership change and transition and provide opportunity 

to gather as one connected group of staff, students and parents to reflect on the remarkable 

accomplishments of the children. Look out for a further email tomorrow with extended detail 

about the evening—what to expect, what to bring etc. In the meantime, if you have any picnic 

blankets that you can lend your child’s class to sit on during the performance, please label them 

clearly and deliver them to your child’s class teacher. WƛƴƎƭŜ .ŜƭƭΣ WƛƴƎƭŜ .ŜƭƭΣ WƛƴƎƭŜ .Ŝƭƭ wƻŎƪΦΦΦ 
 

/ƭŀǎǎ tƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ—The class placement process is complicated and complex. A lot of time is 

spent considering the learning, social and emotional needs of each student. Teacher professional 

judgement is then cross referenced with parent feedback. Families will be notified of their child’s 

placement on Thursday December 14, 2017. Class configuration with teacher names and an FAQ is 

included with this newsletter for your interest.  

 

 

Class Configuration 2018 

Year Level  Class 

Size 

Teachers  Room  

Reception  22 Margaret Leslie  15 

Reception  22 Kerry Cairney  & Dora Loukidis  14 

Reception  23 Cassy Beames & Kerry Hawke  13 

Year 1  23 Edie Porter  12 

Year 1  23 Pam Stavropoulos  17 

Year 1/2  24 Leah Cornish  11 

Year 2  24 Jenny Winch & Liz Russell  10 

Year 2  23 Ben Judson  1 

Year 2  22 Greg Dorey  2 

Year 3/4  29 Melanie Milne  16 

Year 3/4  29 Heather McAllen & Helen Whitford  18 

Year 3/4  29 Lisa Nicholls & Kirsty Georgiou  20 

Year 3/4  28 Sue Slattery & Kirsty Georgiou  21 

Year 4/5  29 Aaron Bayliss  19 

Year 5  27 Angelina Mammone  23 

Year 5  27 Rhianon Laidlaw  22 

Year 5/6  28 Stuart Greene  4 

Year 6/7  29 Katie Long  3 

Year 6/7  28 Ann Langman  5 

Year 6/7  28 Liz Galloway  6 

Year 6/7  28 Alan Redford -Insall 8 
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How many classes are there and why?  

There are 21 classes based on the anticipated enrolment and the staffing formula. BFPS will be funded to run 20 

classes based on our numbers and we are using ôEarly Years Class Sizeõ funding to create an additional class 
 

 

How did the staff arrive at the class configuration?  

The teachers used knowledge of their students to sort them into 21 classes. This process generated a first draft. 

Every attempt was then made to balance gender and the disparities in cohort size e.g. There will be 42 Year 5 

boys and 34 Year 5 girls. There will be 78 Year 5s and 63 Year 6s. Itõs a challenge to form balanced and single 

year level classes with such uneven numbers. We studied the pros and cons of various configurations. Teachers 

and the leadership team cross checked future class lists with student friendship requests and feedback from 

parents.  

 

Continued Over Page  

What are the benefits of the final class configuration?  

* A mix of composite and single year level classes to manage the gender and cohort size imbalances  

* 21 classes each below the maximum size as per the Enterprise Agreement (EA)  

* Average class size R -2 is 23 (EA = 26) 

* Average class size 3 -7 is 28 (EA = 30) 

* Spaces across the school for new enrolments  
 

What are the disadvantages of the final class configuration?  

At the end of the day, the advantages of the final configuration far outweighed the disadvantages  
 

Could the configuration change next year?  

Itõs always a possibility.  Classes would have to be readjusted in the New Year in the event of a significant 

enrolment change  
 

How are classes supported?  

* SSO Hours have been budgeted for to support the literacy and numeracy block in the classroom   

* This is in addition  to providing 1:1 support as necessary  

* Leadership position to coordinate student support and intervention  

* Numeracy Coach  

* Pastoral Care Worker  

* Learner Wellbeing Coordinator  
 

When will we know who our childrenõs teachers are? 

Students will visit their new classrooms and meet their new teachers on Thursday December 14. They will bring a 

form home on Thursday after school.  
 

Is there scope to change if we have concerns with the placement?  

Principal Joy is happy to talk through any concerns and attempt to address them. However it is practice to not 

make changes as a result of initial class placements.  
 

Are there any circumstances when changes are made?  

Yes, in exceptional circumstances but only after the new year is underway and when all other options and 

attempts at resolution have been explored. The principal will make an on balance judgement after weighing up 

all the evidence and consulting with her line manager. Change will be at the principalõs discretion and the 

outcome of the decision may not look the same in each circumstance i.e. it is on a case by case basis and there 

cannot be a ôblanket policyõ.  

Please email Principal Joy Milward if you have further questions:  joy.milward274@schools.sa.edu.au  

 

Class Configuration FAQs 
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Look out for detailed information coming to 

you via email tomorrow! 
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Sports News 
 

Registrations for Summer Sports in 2018 close this Friday 1 December.  School Sport for the summer 

season begins in Term 1, 2018. All sports will commence no later than Week 3. We will be entering as 

many teams as it takes to cater for all students keen to play provided we have sufficient team 

managers and/or coaches.  

 

The following sports will be on offer in TERM 1 : 

Monday -Thursday: Basketball (Years 2-7) 

Friday: Cricket - Kanga (Years 2-3) and C grade  (Years 4-5)  

Saturday: Cricket - A and B grade (Years 5-7) and Softball  (Years 2-7) 

 

From Winter 2018, all School Sports at Black Forest Primary School will be required to be paid for in full 

before the season commences.  For this Summer Round there are two options for payment:  

1.        Complete all registration information and payment online through the Qkr app. None of the 

paperwork following is required, simply download and log on to the Qkr app, search for òBlack Forest 

Primary Schooló and select òSports Feesó. Once in òSports Feesó, select ò2018 Sports Nomination ð 

Term 1ó, fill in the required details and submit your payment. 

2.        Complete the attached forms and return to the Black Forest Primary School front office.  You will 

be invoiced for the nominated sports. Payment for these sports must be received in full following 

invoicing in order for your child to participate.  

In cases of financial hardship, payment plans can be negotiated with the Finance Office. All sports 

nominations either through Qkr, or through the attached forms, must be received by Friday 1st 

December 2017.  
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Andrew C,  Morgan  K ,  Madd i  D - McM,  

Magg ie  M,  Grac ie  C ,  Tom C ,  

E l la  S- H,  T ia  G ,  Mar i l yn ,  Wi l l  A ,   

A lexandra  W,  Mungo F ,  Gabr ie l  D,  

Be l la  R ,  Be l la  K ,  Asher  N ,  Samreen  K ,  

M ia  B ,  Er in  A,  Max N,  Furaha  M,   

Is la  S ,Poppy K,  Chen i fe r  R,   

KC H- P,  Lucy  T ,   
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 Canteen News 

 

Term 4 2017 roster  Either full day or 9.30 -11am or 11 -1pm  

 
                                        

 Recess specials that are popular. Banana bread, fruit salad and pineapple gelati.                     

The end of year is fast approaching so the canteen will decrease stock for the 

summer break. I will endeavour to fill all lunch orders until the last day. However 

certain items will sell out and alternatives will be given. If an item goes ômissingõ from 

Qkr it means it is no longer available to order.  

Be safe during the holiday season and many thanks to the wonderful ladies who 

have become invaluable to me in the canteen. Jenny Hopkins, Jo Driscol, Kate 

Randell, Alice Ringland, Jo Woodland, Kate Knight, Kathryn Hudson and Gillian. 

THANK YOU 

Week  

Monday  

  
Tuesday  

  
Wednesday  

  
Thursday  

  
Friday  

  
      

Eight 4th Jo W 11-1 5th 6th 7th Jenny 8th Jo D, Gillian (am) 

Nine 11th Jo W 11-1 12th Emily 13th Alice M 14th 15th Jenny 

 

 

Monday 4th December  

3:00pmñ3:30pm (outside of hall)  

Sunflowers, daisies, succulents  

and much, much more.  

Only $1each  
Money raised to go towards buying chickens for the School  Garden  
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SAPSASA News 
 

Congratulations to Alexandra W, Tom M and Jonah Z who played in this years  Division One GIRLS 

and BOYS SAPSASA CRICKET CHAMPIONSHIPS. All three students were involved in high level games 

over four days and came out on top to finish òGold Medaló winners. 

Our cricket program at Black Forest is FIRST CLASS and gives every child an opportunity to work on 

their skills over many summers.  

Over the last 7 years I have been able to see 100õs of children participate in this great sport and 

watch them improve in the areas of fielding, bowling and batting. Brett Atkinson has also written a 

wonderful article about our vision and values at BFPS and the pathways children can take after 

primary school.  

Marc Zinndorf   

R-7 PE Teacher / SAPSASA Coordinator   

 

 

Cricket News 

 
The òMy Cricket Mentoró program commenced this week (Thursday 30th) with 28 children 

participating! Fantastic turn out, ultimately we would like to see the Year 1 students join Kanga 

Cricket in 2018.  

For many years Black Forest cricket has a great tradition of feeding the community with young 

talented players who join local clubs like Goodwood and have the opportunity to represent district 

clubs like Adelaide Cricket Club whom Black Forest hold a strong affiliation with. I thought it was 

timely to share individual efforts of those currently playing and involved with Adelaide.  

Over the years we have been proud to see these children grow and develop within the Black Forest 

cricket community and we are proud to be their foundation. We also celebrate those parents and 

volunteers who give up their time and are selfless in developing not just the childrenõs cricket skills but 

teaching them about teamwork, respect, goal setting and making the right choices.  

Black Forest cricket has had great success this year in both team and individual performances. Marc 

Zinndorf has been an integral part of the school success and we would like to thank him for his 

ongoing contribution. Of those who are past, present and future young cricketers itõs great to see we 

are feeding SA proud talent ð and they come from Black Forest Primary School.  

 

Representing Adelaide Cricket Club 2017/18 

Season ð James McP Un16, Ben K Un16, 

Aiden H & Tom M Un14, Brady A & Lachlan A 

Un12. 

 

Thanks  

Brett Atkinson  

BFPS Cricket Coordinator  
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Round 4  
A Grade White  ð Black Forest 6/242 def Black Forest Blue 97  

Best Bat ð John 75 & Sam 60      

Best Ball ð Tom 2/8 & John 1/2  

The last Showdown of the year!  

 

A Grade Blue  ð Black Forest 97 lost to Black Forest White 6/242  

Best Bat ð Aiden 45 & Braiden 12      

Best Ball ð Lachlan A 2/14 & Angus 1/23  

The last Showdown of the year!  

 

B Grade  ð Black Forest 5/62 def Colonel Light Gardens 9/58  

Best Bat ð Brady 9 & Jeremy 9    

Best Ball ð Hamish 3/1 & Brady 2/12  

A special shout out to Angusõs great individual performance in both bowling and batting fronts. Fielding was 

exceptional by the team. I have never seen it before twice in a game ð stumps hit and bails didnõt dislodge! ð 

unlucky moment Daniel and Brady!  

 

C Grade White  ð Black Forest 5/118 (163) def Edwardstown 9/97 (122)  

Best Bat ð Angus 27 & Archie 24    

Best Ball ð Isaac 2/6 & Archie 2/6  

Great wicket keeping by Archie with week, hitting the stumps twice when Edwardstown went for cheeky singles!  

 

C Grade Blue  ð cancelled due to weather  

 

Round 5  
A Grade White ð bye  

 

A Grade Blue  ð Black Forest 7/94 lost to Westbourne Park 6/133  

Best Bat ð Daniel 21 & Lachlan A 13     

Best Ball ð Lachie K 1/3 & Ahnaf 1/9  

They scored a respectable 133 losing six wickets.  Lachlan A, Lachie K , Bradon D and Ahnaf T taking one wicket 

each. Daniel taking one catch and Lachlan K taking one catch with two team run out's. BFPS then chased 133 

and Lachlan A made 13 and Lachie K was bowled out for 7 runs.  

Daniel shone with 21 runs and his captaincy, fielding and wicket keeping efforts saw us make 94 runs to be 

defeated on the day. Special mention to Lachie K for opening the batting and making runs and wicket keeping 

with one catch and bowling one player out.  

 

B Grade  ð Black Forest 7/56 lost to Flagstaff Hill Yellow 6/75  

Best Bat ð Hamish 11 & Brady 10     

Best Ball ð Hamish 2/5 & Brady 1/1  

It was a fine effort by the boys facing an older opposition, they should be proud of themselves. Every week the 

bowling keeps on improving, great line and length! Solid effort by Hamish & Angus who received a couple of 

knocks to the body but stayed on and played - Hamish took a wicket on his next ball!  

 

C Grade White  ð Black Forest 7/90 (115) lost to St John 5/110 (145)  

Best Bat ð Rory 27 & Isaac 23     

Best Ball ð Angus 2/15 & Isaac 2/18  

Well done to Angus for bowling on after a hard C&B chance burst through his hands and hit him hard on the 

chin.  

 

C Grade Blue  ð cancelled due to weather (coach was saturated)!  
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Salvos Hampers 

 
Food for Salvos Hampers. This year Room 18,  Ann Nadge and  Heather McAllan are 

continuing to organize the collection of non perishable food items for the Unley Salvos to 

distribute before Christmas.  

Families are invited to bring suitable food to the boxes in each classroom, in weeks 8 and 9. 

The food is collected on the last morning of term.  
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